8/27/2007 8:08:24 AM

Marcia,
Made it home safe and sound. It was nice meeting you at the conference also. Please feel free to contact me at any time.
Skip

>>> <Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.net> 8/23/2007 1:18 PM >>>
Skip,

Thanks for the note. Hope all is well and that you made it home safely. |
wanted to give you my contact information in case you ever needed to get in
touch with me. My direct office line is (803)896-8925 and my cell phone is
(803)206-0156. | enjoyed getting to know you at the conference. It's great
to know that SCDMV has new Ohio friends to share ideas with.

Take care,

Marcia

Marcia S. Adams
Executive Director

South Carolina Department of Motor Vehicles
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